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ATCHAFALAYA BASIN LEVEE DISTRICT
P. O. Box 170



Port Allen, Louisiana  70767-0170

Phone (225) 387-2249

Fax     (225) 387-4742
A Regular Board Meeting of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held at the Office of the Board in Port Allen, Louisiana at 4:00 pm, Wednesday, 

January 9, 2019.  President John Grezaffi called the meeting to order and declared a quorum. The following members were present:

COMMISSIONER


PARISH

Bill Flynn



West Baton Rouge

Kenneth Gordon


West Baton Rouge

John Grezaffi


Pointe Coupee

Karen Jewell


Iberville

Moise LeBlanc


St. Martin



Harry Marionneaux


Iberville 

Earl Matherne


Assumption

Jody Meche



St. Martin

Nickie Rockforte


Pointe Coupee

Absent: 


Daniel Hebert


Iberville

Spencer Harvey


Ascension

Also Present:

INDIVIDUAL


REPRESENTING


Harold Scheffler


Citizen

Dave Dixon



Citizen

Donald Sicario


Citizen

William Tyson


Executive Director

Nicholas Rockforte


Levee Board Attorney

Cecil Tessier


Assistant Executive Director

Richard Sparks


Levee Board Operations Superintendent

Tony German


CPRA

Janice Jarreau


Administrative Program Manager

Crissi Canezaro


Administrative Program Specialist

Tiffany Weber


Administrative Program Specialist

Kristy Jewell


Human Resource Analyst

                                                                    * * * * 
President John Grezaffi asked the board members to add two items to the agenda: (1) Overtime for employees during high water and (2) Personnel Matters regarding permanent status.  Commissioner Jody Meche moved to add the two items to the agenda, seconded by Nickie Rockforte and unanimously carried.  President John Grezaffi asked for public comments.  Hearing none, he proceeded with the agenda.  

                                                                    * * * * 
After review, Commissioner Jody Meche moved, seconded by Commissioner Karen Jewell and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the December 12, 2018 meeting as presented and to publish the minutes in the official journal.  

                                                                    * * * * 
Mr. Harold Scheffler and Mr. Dave Dixon made a presentation before the Board relative to re-commissioning or replacing the Bayou des Glaises Drainage Structure.  Mr. Scheffler said they have been working on flooding issues since the 2016 flood that impacted Teche/Vermillion, Avoyelles and Amite.  They said that the Bayou des Glaises drainage area is approximately 240 square miles or 17% of the overall watershed. Mr. Scheffler also said  the U. S. Corps of Engineers could not find any analysis or report of why the facility was abandoned.  The Corps of Engineers said that if they could get agreement from the other Levee Boards, they will consider reopening the facility.  Mr. Scheffler showed a study of the flooding frequency on the Vermillion River since 1940.  The Bayou des Glaises Drainage Structure was de-commissioned after the Mississippi River Flood of 1973, and the Vermillion flooding has been increasing every year since.  They are now having 12 Ft. flood events each decade.  

Commissioner Moise LeBlanc said members of the Soil Conservation and other organizations affected by the high water met several years ago and presented a plan to the U.S. Corps of Engineers that would have helped alleviate this flooding, but the Corps decided it was not economically feasible at the time.  He asked if this plan could be reevaluated.  

Mr. Nicholas Rockforte asked what studies have been done to show how it would affect our district.  He noted there is a gate at Henderson that can be opened and closed.  Commissioner Bill Flynn said we need to get in touch with our politicians and try to get the Corps of Engineers to move on this.  It needs to start with the RAB Levee Board, since they are the local sponsor, but we could give them a letter of support from this board.  Commissioner Jody Meche moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne and unanimously carried to authorize the President to sign a letter supporting a study to re-commission or rebuild the Bayou des Glaises Drainage Structure.  

                                                                    * * * * 
Mr. Will Tyson gave the board an update on the river levels.  He said it should peak in 7 to 8 days at 38 feet.  

                                                                    * * * * 
Mr. Tony German of CPRA was present but had no report.  

                                                                    * * * * * 

Levee Board Attorney Nicholas Rockforte reported he has nothing of significance to report at this time.

                                                                    * * * * 
Commissioner Karen Jewell moved, seconded by Commissioner Kenneth Gordon and unanimously carried to promote Mr. Kelvin Anderson from Mobile Equipment Operator 2 to Mobile Equipment Operator 1/ Heavy.  Commissioner Jody Meche moved, seconded by Commissioner Nickie Rockforte and unanimously carried to reallocate Mr. John McCrory from a Mobile Equipment Operator 1 to Mobile Equipment Operator 2.  Commissioner Karen Jewell moved, seconded by Commissioner Harry Marionneaux and unanimously carried to approve permanent status for John Hafford and Dillon Stassi, effective February 20, 2019.

Commissioner Earl Matherne moved, seconded by Commissioner Jody Meche and unanimously carried to approve overtime for employees working during the high water.

                                                                    * * * * 
Commissioner Jody Meche moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne and unanimously carried to approve payment of totaling $2,000 to the Association of Levee Boards of Louisiana.  

                                                                    * * * * 
There being no further business to come before the board, upon motion by Commissioner Jody Meche and unanimously carried the meeting adjourned.

____________________________________           ____________________________________

Janice Jarreau, Secretary


           John Grezaffi, President

____________________________________

Linda Alwood, Contract Stenographer 
An Equal Opportunity Employer

